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MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY 

  04 NOV 05 NOV 06 NOV 07 NOV 08 NOV 

Children Return to 
School 

School Tour to Prospective 
New Parents 09:30 

Swimming Resumes for 
Amethyst Class Year 4  

 

INSET DAY 
School 

Closed for 
Pupils 

  
Year 6 Measurement  

Programme  
 

    

    

    

    

 WHAT’S ON WEEK AFTER HALF TERM 

 KEY: WHOLE SCHOOL YEAR GROUP SPECIFIC OTHER 

+ONLINE SCHOOL CALENDAR  

REC—Crystal 97.7% Y4—Amethyst 95.3% 

REC—Pearl 93.0% Y4—Jasper 98.3% 

Y1—Amber 95.0% Y5—Emerald 91.3% 

Y1—Jade 95.3% Y5—Onyx XX% 

Y2—Opal  97.0% Y5—Sapphire 97.7% 

Y2—Topaz 96.3% Y6—Obsidian 93.5% 

Y3—Diamond 96.7% Y6—Ruby 93.0% 

Y3—Garnet 90.7% Y6—Tiger’s Eye 100% 

OVERALL TOTAL: 95.0% 

 SCHOOL ATTENDANCE 

http://WWW.WHITEKNIGHTS.WOKINGHAM.SCH.UK
https://www.whiteknights.wokingham.sch.uk/news-and-events/whiteknights-calendar/


  DATES FOR THE DIARY  

Monday, 4th November Inset Day—School Closed to Pupils 

Tuesday, 5th November Pupils Return to School 

Wednesday, 6th November School Tour 09:30 

Thursday, 7th November 
Swimming Resumes for Year 4 Amethyst 
Class 

Friday, 15th November Year 4—REInspired Visit 

Friday, 15th November Year 5 and 6 SPLAT 14:00 in the School Hall 

Monday, 18th November Year 6 Library Visit 

Tuesday, 19th November Tempest School Photos (Individuals/Family) 

Thursday, 21st November 
Year 5 (Nov 2025) Residential Trip—Parent  
Information Evening 15:30 in Ruby Classroom  

Thursday, 21st November Year 6 Library Visit 

Wednesday, 27th November 
Lara Drama Performance for R-Year2 in the 
School Hall (TTBC) 

Thursday, 28th November Year 1—REInspired Visit 

Friday, 29th November 
Lara Drama—Performance for Y3-Y6 in the 
School Hall (TTBC)  

Friday, 29th November Year 3 Diamond Library Visit 

Monday, 2nd December WPCA Christmas Decorations on sale 

Thursday, 5th December WPCA Movie night—Reception Classes Only 

Friday, 6th December  Year 3 Garnet Library Visit 

Friday, 6th December WPCA School Disco Years 1-6  

Wednesday, 11th December Parents Evening 15:40—18:20 

Thursday, 12th December Parents Morning—Nursery 08:30—10:30 

Thursday, 12th December Parents Evening 16:00—18:40 

Sun, 15th Dec– Thu, 19th Dec Year 6 Residential Trip—Rhos-y-Gwaliau 

Monday, 16th December Year 1 and 2 Dress Rehearsal 

Tuesday, 17th December 
Year 1 and 2 Performance to Parents 
09:30—10:15 in the School Hall 

Tuesday, 17th December 
Year 1 and 2 Performance to Parents 
14:30—15:15 in the School Hall 

Wednesday, 18th December Christmas Lunch and Christmas Jumper Day 

Thursday, 19th December 
Year 3-5 Carol Concert (run by Year 5) at St 
Barnabas Church 

Thursday, 19th December 
Nursery and Reception Christmas Singing 
Performance and SPLAT 13:30—15:00 

Friday, 20th December 
Last Day of Term—School Closes Promptly at 
13:00 

 WHOLE-SCHOOL NOTICES 

 NON PRESCRIBED MEDICATION IN SCHOOL:   
   
  For emergencies only situations , the school office may  
  administer non-prescription medication provided   
  that consent (this includes Arbor consents) has    
  been obtained in advance.     
   
  The medications we hold in school are:  

   

  Calpol Infant 2+ month 
  Calpol SixPlus 6+ years 
  Nurofen for Children 3 months—12 years 
  Piriton 1+ years 
  Nivea Kids Sensitive 50+  Sun Cream.  

 BOLLARD IN OPERATION:  Just a reminder that the bollard 
at the school driveway entrance is in operation on  

  weekdays during term time between  
  8:15am–9:00am and  
  3:00pm–3:45pm.  
  If these times pose an issue, please ensure you park with 
  due consideration on Fairlawn Green.  

Autum Term 2024 

 
 AMENDMENTS TO END OF DAY ARRANGEMENTS: If there 

are changes to end of day arrangements e.g. different 
adult picking up children, these need to be communicated 
to the school office by 14:30 at the very  

  latest. We cannot guarantee that messages received after 
  this time will reach the teacher.  

 YEAR 2 TO YEAR 4 KIDS WITH BRICKS CLUB, NEXT HALF TERM: 
  Kids With Bricks after school club will be running from 15:30- 
  16:30 every Monday for 6 weeks from 11th November 2024.  
  This club is open for Years 2-4 and there are a maximum of 20  
  places available. FIND OUT MORE INFORMATION. 

 COMMON WINTER ILLNESSES—PARENT GUIDANCE: 

  In anticipation of the expected rise in viral illnesses among 
  children this winter, the Brookside Group Practice has  
  provided Whiteknights with useful guidance to help you 
  manage common childhood illnesses at home wherever 
  possible, as well as advice on when and where to seek  
  further help if needed. 

 

  This brief guide covers coughs, colds, earaches, sore   
  throats, and fevers.  READ THE GUIDE 

 Would you like your job to make a real impact and help children 
achieve their dreams? You can train to become a teacher in our 
school alongside our most experienced teachers! 
We partnered with Teach First to deliver our School Centred  

  Initial Teacher Training programme. The programme is one-year 
  long and involves a powerful mix of live training in class,  
  self-directed study and one-to-one support; you'll gain qualified 
  teacher status awarded by Sheffield Hallam University.  
  Applications are now open for a Sept 2025 start. Read more on 
  our trust's website:  
  https://www.bpet.co.uk/Train-to-Teach/  

 YEAR 6 SECONDARY SCHOOL ADMISSIONS: Just a reminder 
that applications for secondary school places closes on 
31st October 2024.  For further information see below: 

 
  Reading Borough Council Admissions 
  Wokingham Borough Council Admissions 

https://www.whiteknights.wokingham.sch.uk/assets/Documents/Newsletters/2024-2025-Newsletters-and-Supporting-Documents/2024-2025-Supporting-documents-for-newsletters/Oct-2024/Whiteknights-Primary-School-Lego-Letter-Monday.pdf?vid=3
https://www.whiteknights.wokingham.sch.uk/assets/Documents/Newsletters/2024-2025-Newsletters-and-Supporting-Documents/2024-2025-Supporting-documents-for-newsletters/Oct-2024/Common-Winter-Illnesses.pdf?vid=3
https://www.bpet.co.uk/Train-to-Teach/
https://brighterfuturesforchildren.org/for-parents-carers/schools/secondary-admissions/
https://www.wokingham.gov.uk/schools-and-education/school-admissions/starting-and-applying-secondary-school-age-11


 WHOLE-SCHOOL NOTICES cont. 

We all know how much our children love visiting the 
Whiteknights Library. Every year, thousands of books are  
borrowed, with some becoming firm favourites! However, as you can 
imagine, many of these beloved books come back to school looking a 
little worse for wear. 
 
While we would love to replace these popular books every time they 
start to look a bit ‘dog-eared,’ it’s not always financially feasible. 
That’s why we’re thrilled to be  partnering with the Scholastic Book 
Wish List scheme this National Libraries Week (7-13  October). This 
initiative allows families who wish to contribute the opportunity to 
donate books directly to our library to help us refresh our collection. 
 
All books on our wish list are available for donation, and as an  
added bonus, many of the books, will earn us 20p towards extra 
free books, for every £1 spent.  
 
You can browse the list and make your donation securely online at 
[https://shop.scholastic.co.uk/wishlists/4390240]. 
 
If you'd like to donate, please ensure your order is placed by 5th 
November 2024, and the books will be delivered directly to the 
school. 

 

What's on the menu?                     Tuesday 5th November—Friday 8th November 2024 

   

 INSET DAY 

      SCHOOL CLOSED 

Reading Family Aid’s Toys and Teens Appeal is back to put smiles on people’s faces in 
time for Christmas 2024! 
Reading Family Aid is a local charity supporting disadvantaged children and their families. Each Christmas, the 
Toys and Teens Appeal helps guarantee that children, who would otherwise not receive any or many  
presents, have something to open on Christmas morning. 
 
The cost of living has risen dramatically over the last year and Christmas can be a very  
financially stressful time for families. If you feel you would like some support with gifts this 
year, please contact: 
 
Miss Collard hslw@whiteknights.wokingham.sch.uk by 18th November. 

Thank you to all families who have purchased items from our 

Scholastic Wish List. There was a glitch in their computer 

system which insisted you pay postage costs, but this has 

now been fixed and you simply pay for the books. Our Wish 

List closes on 5th November, so still time over half term to 

peruse the list and make a purchase!  

https://shop.scholastic.co.uk/wishlists/4390240
mailto:hslw@whiteknights.wokingham.sch.uk


 WHOLE-SCHOOL NOTICES cont. 

 GUARDIAN CONSULTATIONS    

 

  December 11th and December 12th 2024 – in the School Hall 

 

 

  Bookings for December’s Guardian Consultations will go ‘live’ on Arbor from 0700 on 05.11.2024 

  and closes at 1200 on 05.12.2024. Please book early and within that timeframe to avoid 

  disappointment. 

 

  Once the bookings have closed on Arbor, you will need to contact the class teacher directly. The 

  school office will forward any email requests but cannot make any adjustments without the class 

  teacher’s involvement. 

 

  This year we are holding the 10-minute consultations in the school hall. Space will be sufficient 

  for teaching staff and guardians; however, we do request that pupils and siblings are not    

  brought to the consultations. This is not just a matter of space, more that consultations between 

  guardians and teachers lead to a more focused and elevated conversation about your child and 

  their progress. 

 

  As ever, if you have a concern or a query about your child, you do not need to wait until the 

  consultation to raise it. You are always welcome to contact to the school office who will arrange 

  a meeting with yourself and the class teacher separate to the consultation. Equally, if your  

  10-minute consultation raises the need for further conversation, you can contact the school  

  office to arrange a follow up meeting. 

 

  Please note that for separated parents we are unable to accommodate separate consultations. 

  We welcome both parents to the consultation or for the parents to liaise and communicate  

  directly with each other. Please refer to our website for our Separated Parents Policy for further 

  information. 

 

  https://www.whiteknights.wokingham.sch.uk/school-info/policies/  

 

  Mrs Reynolds can authorise individual meetings, however specific requests will need to be   

  emailed to her via the school  office using admin@whiteknights.wokingham.sch.uk 

Guardian  

Consultations 

Save the date! 



 WHOLE-SCHOOL NOTICES cont. 

https://www.whiteknights.wokingham.sch.uk/assets/Documents/Newsletters/2024-2025-Newsletters-and-Supporting-Documents/2024-2025-Supporting-documents-for-newsletters/Oct-2024/S4K-After-School-Clubs.pdf?vid=3


 GROUP-SPECIFIC NOTICES 

NURSERY : Notices and Reminders 

RECEPTION : Notices and Reminders 

YEAR 5 and YEAR 6 : Notices and Reminders 

YEAR 1 and YEAR 2 : Notices and Reminders 

YEAR 3 and YEAR 4 : Notices and Reminders 
 
   

 YEAR 4 SWIMMING:  Dates for Amethyst swimming are: 
 
   7th November  21st November       
   14th November  28th November (last session) 

  Knowledge Organiser 

  Knowledge Organiser  

 YEAR 1: Maths Please see guidance for what pages to  
  complete for each week next term.  
 
  Do not do homework weeks in advance, as the homework is 
  linked to what the children are learning in school.  

 No notices this week.  

 

 YEAR 3 HOME LEARNING:  

https://www.whiteknights.wokingham.sch.uk/assets/Documents/Newsletters/2024-2025-Newsletters-and-Supporting-Documents/2024-2025-Supporting-documents-for-newsletters/Oct-2024/Knowlegde-Organiser-Nursery-v2.pdf?vid=3
https://www.whiteknights.wokingham.sch.uk/assets/Documents/Newsletters/2024-2025-Newsletters-and-Supporting-Documents/2024-2025-Supporting-documents-for-newsletters/Oct-2024/Reception-Knowledge-Organiser-v2.pdf?vid=3
https://www.whiteknights.wokingham.sch.uk/assets/Documents/Newsletters/2024-2025-Newsletters-and-Supporting-Documents/2024-2025-Supporting-documents-for-newsletters/Oct-2024/Reception-Knowledge-Organiser.pdf?vid=3


COMPOSER OF THE WEEK 

PSHE                    CONNECT   

USEFUL LINKS 
SCHOOL FORMS SCHOOL MEALS TERM DATES 

   Shining a spotlight on school life and pupil achievement 

 CELEBRATING WHITEKNIGHTS 

This half term we are  
working on ‘exercising’.  

LEARNER SHOWCASE : SCHOOL LIFE , NEWS AND LEARNING  ACHIEVMENTS 

 

“If you don’t find the 
time, if you don’t do the 
work, you don’t get the 

results.”  

 

Discover the latest school news, including classroom highlights, sporting events, school trips and more, - click on the links      

below:- 

Read about our ‘Composer of the Week’, Johann Strauss, who  
famously composed The Blue Danube.  
 
 
Did you know?  
 
 
In 1866, the London Fire Brigade was formed. Also, in the same year,  
Cadbury’s started selling hot chocolate powder (cocoa).  
 
 

 
  No news this week.  
 

https://www.whiteknights.wokingham.sch.uk/key-information/important-school-forms/
https://www.whiteknights.wokingham.sch.uk/parents/school-meals/
https://www.whiteknights.wokingham.sch.uk/key-information/term-dates/
https://www.whiteknights.wokingham.sch.uk/assets/Documents/Newsletters/2024-2025-Newsletters-and-Supporting-Documents/2024-2025-Supporting-documents-for-newsletters/Oct-2024/Composer-of-the-week-v2.pdf?vid=3
https://www.whiteknights.wokingham.sch.uk/assets/Documents/Newsletters/2024-2025-Newsletters-and-Supporting-Documents/2024-2025-Supporting-documents-for-newsletters/Oct-2024/Composer-of-the-week-v2.pdf?vid=3


 

WHITEKNIGHTS PARENT COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION  

NOTICE BOARD 

THURSDAY, 5TH DECEMBER 

RECEPTION MOVIE NIGHT 

FRIDAY, 6TH DECEMBER 

YEAR 1 TO YEAR 6 DISCOS 

 

MORE DETAILS TO FOLLOW 

SOON! 



MyChildsArt  is one of our very popular fundraising initiatives for Christmas.  Turn your child’s artwork into 

unique and special gifts to give to your loved ones this Christmas.  Parents can choose from a full range of 

over 20 products. Artwork forms have been sent home, alternatively, additional forms are available from the 

school office.  Artwork designs must be returned by the Friday, 25th October.  

NEWS FLASH! 
Submission deadline extended : artwork must  
be returned by the Tuesday, 5th November.  



 

CASH POT 
FOR 

SCHOOLS 
 

Between 2nd 
September and 
30th November 

2024, every time 
you shop with 
Asda and scan 
your Rewards 
app, you can 

elect for 
Whiteknights to 

receive a  
percentage of 
your spend.  
Additionally, 

when you choose 
Whiteknights as 
your nominated 
primary school, 
Asda will top up 

the donation 
with another £1. 

This is a great          
opportunity to 
raise money for 

the school! 

Need a few uniform items for the 
colder months?  

 

Visit our pre-loved  
uniform shop on the  
UNIFORMD platform. 

https://app.uniformd.co.uk/items/26

